
WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS  

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

We welcome guests celebrating Mass with us this  
weekend.  No matter who you are, or where you are in your 

faith journey, you are welcome at All Saints Parish.  
Would you like to join us as an active parishioner? 

There are registration forms available in the kiosk in the      
gathering space or you may stop in our parish office  

anytime Tuesday-Friday from 8:00AM-4:00PM  

or visit our website: allsaintsberlin.org 
Find Registration under the About Us tab at the top 

We are blessed to have you here. 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp is lit to signal the True  
Presence of Christ in the Tabernacle and is donated in 

memory of Linda Heise & Karen Heise Dohe 
 

Baptism Oakley Finn Osterberg, daughter of Nicholas 
and Chelsie Osterberg, was baptized last Saturday at our 
church. We welcome her and ask God to bless this child 

and her family. 
 

Rest in Peace  
Don Wagner, whose funeral Mass was at All Saints Catholic 

Church on August 22. 
 

Lawrence “Speedy” Verheyen, whose funeral was at  
Barbola Funeral Chapel on August 27. 

 

Earl Pinkall, whose funeral Mass was at All Saints Catholic 
Church on September 4. 

 

Joe Greening, whose funeral Mass was at All Saints  
Catholic Church on September 6. 

May God grant them all eternal rest. 

TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME    SEPTEMBER 8, 2019 

             MASS INTENTIONS 
SAT 
9/7 

4:30 PM Phyllis Davis 

SUN 
9/8 

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM Dr. Alonzo Gimenez 

 1:00 PM Mass of Healing for the Sick 

MON 
9/9 

No Mass 
 

 

TUES 
9/10 

5:30 PM Lori Marks 

WED 
9/11 

8:00 AM Steve Skipchak 

THURS 
9/12 

9:15 AM 
school 

Donna Schry Kwidzinski 

FRI 
9/13 

8:00 AM  Diane Kelm 

SAT 
9/14 

 4:30 PM Deceased Members of the  
Norbert & Mary Schiltz Family 

SUN 
9/15                          

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM 
(youth assist) 

Joe & Bea Stemler 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday, February 7, 2020                     

6-9 pm 
 

We are so excited to be an official host church for this year’s Night to Shine, sponsored by the Tim Tebow  

Foundation. Night to Shine is an unforgettable prom night experience, centered on God’s love, for people with special 

needs, ages 14 and older. On one night, hundreds of churches of different denominations from all over the world will 

come together to celebrate people with special needs! To find out how you can be a part of this worldwide movement, 

visit our website at www.allsaintsberlin.com or contact Michelle Wolff at 920-361-5252 or 

mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org 

 PARISH PRESS 

PLEASE NOTE:  With the start of the school year, 
Mass on Thursday mornings will be at 9:15 AM at 

St. Michael’s Oratory (school location)  
with our students.  Thank you. 



 
BINGO - It’s that time of year again! Our Fall Bingo 
evenings begin Sunday, Sept. 8 at 6:30 in the parish hall. 
 
COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (CCW) - will gather 
on Monday, Sept. 9 at 5:30 PM in the parish hall for a  
welcoming potluck supper. All ladies of the parish are  
welcome to attend! Bring a friend and a dish to pass. 
 
STEAK ISN'T JUST FOR THE MEN! It's our turn to have 
a Steak Fry, LOL! Ladies, Mark your calendars because 
September 19th is a night out on the patio grilling steaks 
and sipping your favorite drinks here at the parish hall. 
The evening will begin with refreshments and cheese and 
cracker social at 5 PM; bring your beverages of choice. 
The grill will be hot and available from 6:00-7:00 PM.  The cost of the meal is $15 which covers the steak, baked  
potato, and desserts. Reservations are required and can be made by dropping an envelope with your name and pay-
ment in the collection basket or at the parish office by Sunday, Sept. 15th. Please come join us and spend one of the 
last summer evenings with the other ladies of the parish. Contact the parish office for additional questions 361-5252.  
 
KINGSTON QUILT SHOW - Holy Family Parish in Kingston will hold a quilt show on Saturday, October 5 from 
9:00 am - 1:00 pm. Maria DeGroute from Nancy’s Notions will be the guest speaker. Stay for lunch and check out the 
quilt raffle, bake sale, and vendors.  
 
WE’VE GOT YOU COLORED!!  ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC CHURCH COLOR RUN - Sunday, October 6 at All 
Saints Catholic Church, Hwy 49 in Berlin.  There is no charge to participate, but ALL PARTICIPANTS MUST  
REGISTER. You can pre-register on our website at www.allsaintsberlin.org, or you can register the day of the event.  
Registration begins at 11:30 AM, and the run begins at 12:30 PM. When life hands you color...Run with it! 
 
ROSARY RALLY - Saturday, October 12, at 12:00 noon at St. Michael’s Cemetery (on Broadway, next to 
Walmart). Everyone is welcome to attend and join in this public witness of prayer. 
 
ATTENTION LECTORS AND EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS: We'll soon be working on the Lector/Eucharistic 
Minister schedule for Oct-Nov-Dec.  We're in need of volunteers for All Saints Day, Christmas and New Years.  If 
you're able to help with any of these Holy Days, give us your preferences by September 13th.  If anyone would be 
interested in becoming a part of this Ministry, please let us know and we'd be happy to help you get started, we're 
always looking for new faces.  Contact Wayne & Bonnie Lundt at lun5350@charter.net or 361-0645.  
 
UNUSED PYX - Just a gentle reminder to return any pyxes from the church that you are no longer using. Pyxes may 
be brought to the office or left with Sr. Michaeleen before or after Mass. Thank you.  
 
 
 

HARVEST DINNER IS SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 29   
Mark your calendars and plan to join us for an old-fashioned chicken dinner with all the extras and homemade pies. 

Dinner will be served from 11:00 am - 1:00 pm in the parish hall.  
If you need a meal delivered, call Julie at 920-290-2703, or 361-5262. Carry outs are also available.  

Adult dinners are $10; children age 5-10 are $5; and children under 5 eat free!  
Tickets can be purchased after all Masses, Lady Bug Floral, Fortifi Bank, Farmers & Merchants Bank,  

the parish office, or at the door.  
Once again we will have a theme basket raffle. Pick a theme, get a friend or group, and be creative! Please keep in 
mind that we cannot have any alcohol in our baskets. If you need help with an idea or have any questions, please 

call Gloria Boe at 361-2131, and be sure to call her to let her know you are doing a basket. Thank you!  
Basket raffle drawing will be at 1:00 pm.  

 

EVENTS 
 THIS WEEK AT ALL SAINTS PARISH. . . 

 

                             September 9, - September 15, 2019 
 
Monday:  Parish Office Closed  
   CCW potluck & meeting 5:30 PM - parish hall 
   Rosary - 5:30 PM - Pl. Parenthood, Oshkosh 
   Holy Name - 6:30 PM - meeting room 
Tuesday:   Education Com. - 6:30 - meeting room 
   KC’s - 7:00 PM - parish hall 
Wednesday: Religious Ed. gr. K-5 - 3:30 - 5:00 PM - church 
   Religious Ed. gr. 6-8 - 6:00 - 7:30 PM - church 
   Private Confessions 4:30 - 6:30 PM  
Thursday:  Liturgy Meeting - 4:15 PM 
Sunday:  Youth Assisted Mass - 10:00 AM 
   BINGO - 6:30 PM - parish hall 



All Saints Catholic School 

Building Saints, Scholars, and Children of God 
IT IS NOT TOO LATE TO REGISTER YOUR CHILD AT ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC SCHOOL! 

 
Registration is open for the 2019-2020 school year for All Saints Catholic School. This includes registration for our 

3K program which is now offered 5 days a week! Session times are 8-11am or 12-3pm.  
 

All Saints Catholic School office hours are Monday through Friday  7:30am - 3:30pm.  
SCRIP can be purchased at the school office during the week, or after the weekend Masses.  

 

 

Prayer Pal Program At All Saints Catholic School 

As part of our relationship with God, the students and staff at All Saints Catholic School have been thinking 
about and praying for other people in need. Please help us share God’s love with others. If you know of  

anyone in need of special prayers, please take a form from bottom of the kiosk, fill it out and return it to the 
folder on the kiosk. All Saints students will remember them with prayers and notes! 

 
This program has been very well received. We have heard stories of people 
who have turned away from God in anger, and the notes and prayers from 
our students have warmed them back into His flock. We have heard how 

lonely, sad people smile when they receive a hand colored picture from our 
students. The program helps the students, too, because it allows them to 

think of others, pray for them, and do nice things for them. 
 

Even if you sent a form back last year, please fill out a new one so we can 
keep our prayer binder updated for the new school year. 

 
Principal Jana Dahms 

All Saints Catholic School 

151 S. Grove St. Berlin, WI   

920-361-1781  

https://school.allsaintsberlin.org 

Our Mission Statement:  
All Saints Catholic School offers a Christ-centered 
education that develops the academics, morals,  
and values needed for students to reach their full  
potential as children of God. 



FAITH FORMATION 

 
Judy Hehr to Speak in Waupaca - St. Mary Magdalene Catholic Church in Waupaca is hosting Judy Hehr as a 
guest speaker on September 11th at 6:30 in their Fellowship Hall.  Reservations are not necessary but appreciated, 
by emailing carol@smm-waupaca.org or calling the parish office at 715-258 2088. This is a free event, but donations 
will be accepted.  
 

ATTENTION ALL SAINT MEN! 
Deacon Harold Burke Sivers is one of the most sought after speakers in  
Church today.  He is a powerful and passionate evangelist and preacher,  
whose no-nonsense approach to living and proclaiming the Catholic 
Faith is sure to challenge and inspire those who hear him.  You can hear 
him when you attend TMIY this coming Wednesday, September 18th.  
Our breakfasts are sure to give you a great start to your day. Breakfast is 
served at 5:30 a.m. until 6:00 a.m.  This is followed by a video and then 
we break into small group discussions.  At 7:00 a.m. we dismiss. Please 
join us by signing up at the registration table after mass this weekend!  

                                                                      
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
REGISTRATION IS OPEN 

 
All Saints Catholic Parish, Religious Education  

Program (REP) seeks to bring the  
Children of God into a closer, personal relationship 

with Jesus Christ and his Church.  
 

You can register your child(ren) online by finding the 
link on our webpage under the Religious Education 

tab, or you can find the forms in the kiosk in the  
gathering space.  

 
Classes will begin on Wednesday, September 11.  

 

Grades K-5 meet from 3:30 - 5:00 PM  
Grades 6-8 meet from 6:00 - 7:30 PM at  

All Saints Catholic Church.   

Is the Holy Spirit calling you to join Mother Church? 

 

If you're curious about the Catholic faith or you've thought about becoming a 
Catholic, our Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) program is just for you. 
Adults from all faith traditions, or no religious background at all, are welcome to 
participate in our program of instruction designed especially for the needs and  
lifestyles of busy people. The program focuses on four essential areas: What the 
Church teaches (and why we believe it’s the fullness of the Truth); How the 
Church teaches; The Bible; and Spirituality.  Class will begin In October, based on 
individual schedules. 

 

 

Please contact Michelle Wolff to at 920-361-5252 or mwolff@allsaintsberlin.org. 
Is the Holy Spirit calling you to join Mother Church? 

Confirmation Class for Grades 9-10 will begin Sunday, 
September 8 at 8:15 AM. Students will attend 10 AM Mass 

together, and class will conclude around 11:50 AM. 



News and Announcements 
                                                                      

 

Bishop Hying is a ‘huge fan’ of Catholic schools    
by Kevin Wondrash  -   taken from an article in the August 22, 2019 edition of the Catholic Herald 

 
 On August 7, signs of a new school year about to get underway were apparent. An all-principals meeting for 
administrators in the Diocese of Madison Catholic Schools was held at Edgewood College in Madison. 
 Bishop Donald J. Hying of Madison spoke to all of them in the morning. He told the principals, “I am a huge fan 
and proponent and promoter of Catholic schools.” Bishop Hying added, “I want you to know, right away, straight out, 
that I believe in Catholic schools – and I think they’re a beautiful way to [teach] faith in our young people and to  
create a culture of life and of learning and of faith…any way that I can be supportive, I’d love to do that.”  
 The bishop remarked that he has set a goal to visit all the more than 40 schools in the Diocese of Madison in 
his first year as bishop. 
 

‘What is it that we’re all about?’ 
 Bishop Hying, together with the principals,  
reflected on the question “What is it that we’re 
about?” 
 He answered that question, saying that the  
mission is to give young people an “intense love 
for God, a great connection to Jesus, and a sense 
of the mission that comes to us when we embrace 
the Gospel.” 
 As a guide to that mission, he referred to  
Matthew Kelly’s book Four Signs of a Dynamic  
Catholic.  
 The first sign is a commitment to daily prayer. 
This can be praying every day at the same place 
or the same time, praying with Scripture, the  
Rosary, meditation, and other forms. 
 “As Catholics,” Bishop Hying said, “we talk a 
lot about prayer…we don’t always teach people how to pray.” He added that “we have been anointed by people in 
our lives who prayed for us, and hopefully have mentored us in prayer… consistent, stubborn dedication to prayer.” 
 Another sign is at least 15 minutes a day studying and learning the faith, such as watching a video, reading a 
book, or attending a lecture. Bishop Hying said a concern in education is some Catholics “stop growing” in their 
knowledge of the faith after they are confirmed. He equated it to taking a computer class in 1982, not learning  
anymore since, and trying to cope with modern technology. 
 He reiterated that there is “excellent catechesis” in Catholic schools, but many people “don’t have the  
confidence” to give good answers to faith questions. 
 Another sign of a “dynamic Catholic” is that one is generous in love and service to other people.  
Bishop Hying said these are people that “go the extra mile and ask, “what can I do?” versus “what do I have to do?” 
“Our goal of our Catholic schools is to create an environment and create a culture where it’s the most natural thing in 
the world for our children to fall in love with God,” he said. “When we’re in love with God, we give our all,” he added. 
 A final sign is to evangelize without realizing that’s what he or she is doing. 
“How do we ourselves become more intentional disciple makers?” Bishop Hying asked. 
He responded, “you as principals, you really set the tone” of being a witness to students and “walking toward the 
Lord, leading all of these people that you work with, and serve, and teach.” 

 
Serving the principals 

 Bishop Hying concluded his time with the principals by asking them what are their concerns and challenges  
going into the new school year. Following his talk, Bishop Hying celebrated Mass for the principals in the St. Joseph 
Chapel on the Edgewood College Campus. Following Mass was lunch, and Bishop Hying helped “bus” the tables 
where the administrators were seated. 



Stewardship  & Sacraments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Giving  
Now Available   
 
Online giving is a help to the parish finances  especially 
during the summer when vacations and schedules 
change. Setting up your Online Giving Account is rather 
effortless. Fr. David asks us all to ponder signing up. 
E-Giving Options include your regular weekly offertory, 
holy day offering, school support, diocesan assessment 
or any other unrestricted donation.  You may designate 
your donations to any of these funds on your preferred  
schedule.  If you have any questions, call the parish 
office for assistance 920-361-5252. 
 
ADDITIONAL FUNDS TO SUPPORT OUR PARISH       
        Little Saints Tuition Assistance Fund 

       All Saints Congregation Endowment Fund 

       The Berlin Catholic School Endowment Fund, Inc. 

Envelopes are available in the kiosk in gathering space 
or contact the parish office. 
            

Remembering the Parish in your Will 
An important way for members of one generation to 
have a lasting impact on the parish and it’s institutions 
is to make a lump sum bequest, or estate percentage  
bequest, in one’s Will.  

 
Use AmazonSmile to shop   
and select All Saints Catholic  
Congregation in Berlin, WI  
as your charity of choice. 

Stewardship: Sharing the Gifts We Have Been 
Given 

Sacraments 

Baptism 
At All Saints Parish, Baptisms are usually celebrated on 
Sundays after the 10 am Mass. 

All parents who wish to baptize a child are asked to call 
the Parish Office 920-361-5252 to speak with Father 
David about scheduling the Baptism. 

Baptism for adults is part of the Rite of Christian  
Initiation of Adults (RCIA program) 
 

Marriages 
Arrangements must be made 6 months in advance. 
Marriage Preparation courses are required.  
 

Blessed Sacrament Adoration 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament takes place on the 
Thursday before the First Friday 2:30-6:30 PM 
 

Communion to the Homebound 
All Saints Parish feels that it is important the sick,  
elderly, and homebound of our parish still receive the 
Holy Eucharist. If you or someone you know is ill or is 
unable to attend Mass and would like to receive the 
Eucharist outside of Mass, or would like a visit, please 
contact the parish office. 

 

Parish Hall Information & Rental  
Contact the parish office 
Phone: 920-361-5252 
Email: parishoffice@allsaintsberlin.org 


